A phone conversation between the inspector, Ilka Bundy, and Jerome Guidry took place on 3/22/05 at 1655.  Mr. Guidry stated that Sonoco Products Company is only required to demonstrate that the hexane usage and emissions are less than 10 tons.  I told Mr. Guidry that specific condition C4. requires the facility to maintain a log for condition C3. as stated on page 12 of the permit.  Mr. Guidry stated this facility will be under a FESOP and they do not have to provide a log to the inspector for the hexane usage under the current permit.  He also stated that the hours for the compounder do not need to be maintained as a consecutive 12-month log.  This is related to condition B2. in the current permit.  Mr. Guidry did state that all VOCs and HAPs would have to be maintained in a log for usage and emission rates under the FESOP.

